
King	County	Parks	Levy	Task	Force	

 

November 16, 2012 

Honorable Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
401 5th Avenue, Ste. 800 
Seattle, WA 98104 
 
RE: Report of the King County Parks Levy Task Force 
 
Dear Executive Constantine: 
 
We enclose a copy of our report in response to the mission you gave us this past June to respond to two 
questions:  
 

 What should be done to preserve the County’s 26,000-acre system of parks and trails after the 
current operating and capital levies expire at the end of 2013? 

 What should be done to meet the future parks and recreation needs of King County residents? 
 
We are recommending a bold package that will both continue the levels of support provided by the two 
current parks and open space levies and seek funding for a limited set of strategic enhancements.  As 
stated in the Executive Summary, we believe this proposal is consistent with the vision that voters of 
King County have supported many times: approving legacy investments in our quality of life and 
preserving our spectacular natural environment. 
 
We thank you for the opportunity to serve on this Task Force.  We would also like to express our thanks 
to the Parks Division staff for their excellent work in support of the Task Force.  
 
The three Task Force Co-Chairs would be pleased to meet with you to discuss our recommendations and 
answer any questions you may have regarding them.   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Louise Miller, Co-Chair 
Former State Legislator and 
King County Councilmember 

 
 
 
Kathy Surace-Smith, Esq., Co-
Chair 
Principal and Owner, Lochleven 
Consulting PLLC 

 
Jeff Watling, Co-Chair 
City of Kent, Director, Parks, 
Recreation and Community 
Services 
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Shiv Batra 
Executive Vice President, 
Tetra Tech 
 

 
Hilary Franz 
Executive Director, Futurewise 
 

Gordon McHenry Jr. 
Mountains to Sound Greenway 
Board of Trustees 

 

 
David Burger 
Executive Director, 
Stewardship Partners 
 

 

Donald Harris 
Manager, Property and Acquisition 
Services, City of Seattle, Parks and 
Recreation 

 

Mathew Pruitt 
Commissioner, Finn Hill Parks 
and Recreation District 
 

 
 

 
Leda Chahim 
Government Affairs Director, 
Forterra 

 
 

 
Terry Higashiyama 
Community Services Administrator, 
City of Renton 
 

 
 

Charles Ruthford 
Cascade Bicycle Club Board of 
Directors 
 

 
 

Julie Colehour 
Principal, Colehour + Cohen 

 
 

 
Al Isaac 
Des Moines Legacy Foundation 
Board of Directors 

 

 
Chukundi Salisbury 
Project Manager/Trails 
Coordinator, City of Seattle, 
Parks and Recreation 

 
 
 
 
Karen Daubert 
Executive Director, 
Washington Trails Association 
 

 
 
 
 
Terry Lavender 
Chair, King County Conservation 
Futures Citizen Advisory Committee 

 

 
Jim Todd 
Citizen Volunteer 
 

 
 
 

 
Mike Deller 
Washington State Director, 
The Trust for Public Land 

 
Joey Martinez 
Commissioner, Burien Planning 
Commission 

 

 
Justin Vanderpol 
Evergreen Mountain Bike 
Alliance Board of Directors / King 
County Parks Levy Citizen 
Oversight Board 
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